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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
We have local elections fast approaching in May and I would like to remind all residents that we would 

encourage anyone interested in becoming a Councillor to contact Worth Parish Council for details.  

 

Our drive to improve provisions for our youth continues. Our Youth Community Worker is now in place full 

time working across both our villages. The Copthorne Youth Club has now had its first club meetings, and 

talks are advancing to set up the same in Crawley Down. We also offered our first cooking classes in both 

villages in February and feedback to date has been completely positive. Hopefully this will be an initiative 

that can continue and grow. 

 

We have managed to claim £65,000 of developer contributions (s106 monies) from Mid Sussex District 

Council to assist in the financing of CCTV cameras, two in each village. These will be monitored by Sussex 

Police, and we hope will go some way to deterring petty crime and anti-social behaviour. We don’t have 

an installation date at the time of writing this, but the order has been placed. We will be saving up to 

purchase more cameras in the future to extend our coverage. 

 

There has been a lot of discussion on social media recently regarding the state of our villages and 

specifically around verge cutting and rubbish. I can assure you that this is something we are looking at 

very closely. Come the spring you will see improvements in the grass cutting and general look of our 

areas, and this is only the start of things to come. It will take time to tackle, but we are on the case.  

 

The issues of rubbish collection outside our immediate control are more complex – especially when we 

talk about motorway entrances and exits due to Highways restrictions, but we will be looking intently at 

whatever can be done. As I have reminded on several occasions, please remember that ALL your 

Councillors are both volunteers and local residents themselves, so we all want the same things. It is just 

fact that these are not always easy to achieve! 

Tony Dorey, Chairman 

 

CRAWLEY DOWN ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE WORKING 
PARTY 
The Youth Community Worker the Parish engaged earlier this year is hard at work in Copthorne providing 

support and new opportunities for our young people.  Discussions have been held with All Saints Church 

and The Haven Centre to see what might be achieved in Crawley Down.   

 

We are excited to progress the project of installing an electricity supply on both village greens which will 

help support the organisation of the numerous community events that run in both villages.  

  

The latest Crawley Down Litter Pick was scheduled for 25 March, by the time you read this newsletter we 

hope that you will have noticed the effects or indeed have joined the volunteers. 

 

The Haven Centre will be holding a Food Festival and Funfair on Sunday 7 May to celebrate the Coronation 

of King Charles III.  As it did for the Jubilee event last year, the Council is helping to promote and organise 

this.  Put this date in your diary as it should be great fun and a chance to come together as a village to 

look forward to the new Carolean Era and enjoy some lovely foody treats.  Watch out for more details! 

 

You may have seen the plans that your Council has to improve parking in Bowers Place. Please read on 

for further information and details on how you can support this project.  
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Worth Parish Council is keeping a close watch on the progress of the District Plan and lobbying the District 

Council, the County Council and local MPs to ensure that effective planning is undertaken to ensure that 

the necessary infrastructure (roads, water, electricity, schools, medical facilities etc) is delivered in 

advance of its need rather than never or, at best, years later as has been the case over recent history. 

The demand for housing in our attractive villages is always high but recently, we have paid too high a 

price in terms of the impact on our quality of life. 

 

NEWS FROM WORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
In the February half term we ran two very successful quesadilla cookery classes 

for 9-14 year olds. This class was run by a professional chef and all those that 

came along prepared, cooked and ate their own quesadilla. We hope to run 

more classes like these for the young people in our Parish. If you have any 

ideas on what would you like to be offered pleased email the office at 

enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

                                                                     
 

 

VOTER ID 
The UK Government has introduced a requirement for voters to show photo ID when voting at a polling 

station at some elections. This new requirement will apply for the first time in England at the local elections 

on Thursday 4 May 2023. You may already have a form of photo ID that is acceptable. You can use any 

of the following: 

 

• Passport 

• Driving licence (including provisional license) 

• Blue badge 

• Certain concessionary travel cards 

• Identity card with PASS mark (Proof of Age Standards Scheme) 

• Biometric Immigration document 

• Defence identity card 

• Certain national identity cards 

 

Click here for more information on which forms of photo ID will be accepted or call their helpline on 0800 

328 0280. 

 

If you don’t have an accepted form photo ID 

If you don’t already have an accepted form of photo ID, or you’re not sure whether your photo ID still 

looks like you, you can apply for a free voter ID document, known as a Voter Authority Certificate here.  

 

Alternatively, you can complete a paper application form and send this to the electoral services team at 

Mid Sussex District Council. If you need any help with applying for a Voter Authority Certificate or want to 

request an application form, contact Mid Sussex District Council on 01444 477003 or email 

elections@midsussex.gov.uk  

My daughter and her friend absolutely loved it.  

It was so nice to have something different for 

children of her age (13) to do over the holidays.  

A fantastic idea and I really hope that you do 

more things like this again in the future.  Thanks 

ever so much to everyone involved with 

organising and who were there on the day. 

mailto:enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/voter/voter-id
https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-authority-certificate
mailto:elections@midsussex.gov.uk
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BOWERS PLACE PARKING SOLUTION 

As part of our vision to 'ensure a true village feel and that Crawley Down is a safe, attractive and enjoyable 

place' we are excited to deliver the Bowers Place Parking Solution. We have planning permission to create 

19 additional parking spaces along Bowers Place.  

   

But this is much more than just about creating parking spaces! 

   

This solution will: 

 

GIVE better and safer access to the Health Centre 

PROVIDE a safer route to school 

ENABLE better access routes for pushchairs and mobility aids 

MAKE WAY for the rejuvenation of the village green 

 

Please complete the following form to provide your support for 

the Bowers Place Parking Solution. This will help us apply for a 

Public Works Loan to carry out this project.  

 

You can also find out more about this project here.  

 

 

 

FORTHCOMING MEETING DATES 
All meetings start at 7.30pm and you can find agendas and minutes on our website.  

 

Monday 3rd April  Annual Parish Meeting 
 

Monday 17th April General Purposes & Finance Committee, followed by Planning & Highways 
Committee 
 

Monday 24th April Full Council, followed by Planning & Highways Committee  

 

Monday 15th May Annual Council Meeting 

Monday 22nd May General Purposes & Finance Committee, followed by Planning & Highways 
Committee 

 

HIRE OF THE SOUTH ROOM @ THE PARISH HUB IN COPTHORNE 
 

Our bright and spacious South Room is available to hire for a range of 

events such as birthday parties, meetings, or exercise classes. If you 

would like to make a booking please call us on 01342 713407 or take a 

look at our website 

 

 

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=utF0cDY3GkCtcZUtkrOvc7lQNt55GwBIjNWGY8f1LcNURjFXVUVaWFFWTFlNOUtBR0lIWUxXUURZMC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c93FAD16D-4DF2-4194-84A2-1F77F0C9BDF4
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/Bowers_Place_Parking_Solution_44495.aspx
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/Council_Meetings_20108.aspx
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/South_Room_Hire_21550.aspx
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PARISH COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
 

To assist compliance with data protection, any email contact regarding Council matters should be made 

via the email addresses listed below.  

Crawley Down Ward   

Phillip Coote Phillip.coote@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 713443 

Alex Cruickshank Alex.cruickshank@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 714328 

Ian Gibson  Ian.gibson@@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 716790 

John Hitchcock John.hitchcock@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 716831 

Chris Mayor Chris.mayor@worth-pc.gov.uk 07710 039277  

Clare Pointer Clare.pointer@worth-pc.gov.uk 07762 132538 

Kerry Scott Kerry.scott@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 712213 

Roger Webb Roger.webb@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 719029 

Liz Williams Liz.williams@worth-pc.gov.uk 07887 575867 

 

Copthorne & Worth Ward 

Graham Casella Graham.casella@worth-pc.gov.uk 07710 019516 

Tony Dorey Tony.dorey@worth-pc.gov.uk 07802 359123 

Andrew Dymond Andrew.dymond@worth-pc.gov.uk 07834 486098 

Trevor Hodsdon Trevor.hodsdon@worth-pc.gov.uk 07771 810220 

Bob King Bob.king@worth-pc.gov.uk 07851 332918 

Eddie Lord Eddie.lord@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 714905 

Chris Phillips Chris.phillips@worth-pc.gov.uk 01342 712668 

Lauraine Stewart Lauraine.stewart@worth-pc.gov.uk 07811 223387 

 

MID SUSSEX COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Crawley Down & Turners Hill Ward 

Phillip Coote Phillip.coote@midsussex.gov.uk 01342 713443 

Ian Gibson  Ian.gibson@@midsussex.gov.uk 01342 716790 

Roger Webb Roger.webb@midsussex.gov.uk 01342 719029 

Copthorne & Worth Ward 

Chris Phillips Christopher.phillips@midsussex.gov.uk 01342 712668 

Bruce Forbes Bruce.forbes@midsussex.gov.uk 01342 719866 

 

WEST SUSSEX COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Worth Forest Ward (including Copthorne) 

Bruce Forbes Bruce.forbes@westsussex.gov.uk 01342 719866 

Imberdown Ward (including Crawley Down) 

Ian Gibson Ian.gibson@westsussex.gov.uk 01342 716790 

 

WORTH PARISH COUNCIL OFFICERS 
 

Clerk 

Jennifer Nagy 

clerk@worth-pc.gov.uk  

Deputy Clerk 

Tracy Cruickshank 

deputyclerk@worth-pc.gov.uk 

 

Finance Officer 

Ellen Smith 

rfo@worth-pc.gov.uk 

Communications and IT Administrator 

Stacey Westbrook 

comms@worth-pc.gov.uk 

 

 

mailto:clerk@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:deputyclerk@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:rfo@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:comms@worth-pc.gov.uk
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USEFUL LINKS AND CONTACTS 
 

Anti-social Behaviour 

Report anti-social behaviour to Sussex Police online or by calling 101. If it’s an emergency or someone is 

in immediate danger call 999.   

 

Anti-social driving and abandoned vehicles 

Report any anti-social driving or abandoned vehicles to Operation Crackdown. 

 

Noise Issues 

You can report a noise issue contact the Environmental Protection Team at Mid Sussex District Council 

01444 477292 or at pollution@midsussex.gov.uk  
 

One Network 

Find out about roadworks in your area 

 

Planning 

Visit the West Sussex County Council website to find, comment on or submit a planning application. 

 

Report a Problem with a Road or Pavement 

 

Streetlights  

Street lighting in Worth Parish is partly the responsibility of Worth Parish Council and partly of West Sussex 

County Council. Any Worth Parish Council streetlighting faults should be reported to the Council office on 

01342 713407 or at enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk. You can find a list of all Worth Parish Council owned 

streetlights at the link above. 

 

Sussex Safer Roads Partnership 

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like the Worth Parish Council newsletter delivered straight to your inbox? 

Sign up here 

PARISH OFFICE 
The Council Offices are open to the public 9:30 am to 12 noon Monday – Friday 

 

Worth Parish Council, First Floor, The Parish Hub, Borers Arms Rd, Copthorne,  
West Sussex, RH10 3ZQ 

 

Tel: 01342 713407  
www.worth-pc.gov.uk  

You can follow us on Facebook at @worthparishcouncil 

https://www.sussex.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-behaviour/
http://www.operationcrackdown.org/
http://www.midsussex.gov.uk/environment/noise-issues/
mailto:pollution@midsussex.gov.uk
https://one.network/uk/westsussex
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/planning/
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/make-an-enquiry-or-report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/?fbclid=IwAR3fRL1oJ546Pk0m08gUUDuF_nDHFZ89IBDk6QaRkW-StvfGA11d3G47fOk
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/Report_It_21553.aspx
mailto:%22%20target=
https://sussexsaferroads.gov.uk/
https://forms.office.com/r/y6S4VszGms
https://www.facebook.com/worthparishcouncil

